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 Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
Thank you to so many of you who have given your time in some 
capacity throughout the year to help with the programs we have 
provided Bonville students.  Throughout 2013 we have tried to offer 
our students a balanced learning experience.  Many of the 
programs the school has provided include: PSSA carnivals, trials 
and sporting teams (netball, soccer, cricket and touch football); 
band and music; AFL AUSKICK and Sydney Swans visit; Premier’s 
Reading Challenge; Premier’s Sporting Challenge; ride and walk to 
school breakfast; Factorium Fantastica Musicale; working bee; 
parent information evening; parent workshops (Helping Your Child 
Succeed in Maths, Eat It to Beat It nutrition, K-6 Learning 
Continuums and Using Technology); excursions (Lake Ainsworth, 
Port Macquarie and local); garden club; NRMA Bus Safety; school 
socials; Hopscotch Preschool Leadership; Harmony Day, NAIDOC 
Day; Easter Hat Parade; ICAS competitions; chess club; golf; 
Jump Rope for Heart; life education; Robotech; CSIRO Science 
Education; art exhibition; The Coffs Harbour Eisteddfod; 
gymnastics; Kids Teaching Kids; pet education; public speaking; 
Adidas fun run and bike ride; mini fete; anti cyber bullying 
workshop; swim school; and more. 
These programs would not have been possible without the support 
of parents and Bonville staff. Thank you everyone! 
Importantly, I would like to thank the many parents who ‘talk our 
school up’ within the community.  We truly have a wonderful school 
with teachers and support staff that go above and beyond to 
provide for our students. Your kind words continue to give Bonville 
Public School the name it deserves across Coffs Harbour. 
 
Congratulations Stephanie 
Recently Stephanie competed in a local martial arts tournament 
and won!  What an outstanding effort.  Well done Steph! 

Bouquet of Flowers 
The wonderful group of parents who have assisted with 
the Swim Scheme.  Bettina has ensured the student 
school banking was successful throughout the year and has also 
contributed to the canteen.  Mrs Pryce for making sure the Book 
Club was successful. Thank you! 
 

Christmas Raffle 
We still have outstanding raffle books.  Please return all raffle 
tickets TOMORROW as the raffle will be drawn on Wednesday 
during the Presentation Assembly. 
 
Library News 
Thank you everyone who have returned library books.  If you still 
have outstanding books please return them ASAP. 
 
WHATS ON THIS WEEK and NEXT 

• Tuesday 10th December – P&C Meeting from 7pm in 
the library. 

• Wednesday 11th December – Presentation Assembly 
from 9:30 in the Memorial Hall.  Thank you morning tea 
from 11:00am in the library.  Student Reports go home. 

• Friday 13th December – Year 6 Ocean Awareness 
Program and Lee Winkler Surf School. 

• Monday 16th December – Bonville School Community 
Christmas Concert from 5:00pm.  Sausage sizzle. 

• Tuesday 17th December – Bonville’s Got Talent Show 
1:30pm in the Memorial Hall.  Year 6 Farewell at the 
Bonville Golf Club from 6:00-7:30pm.  

• Wednesday 18th December – Bonville PS Picnic Day at 
Sawtell.  Last day for students. 

• Thursday 19th December – Staff Professional Learning 
at Bonville. 

• Friday 20th December – Staff Professional Learning at 
Bonville, Boambee and Coffs Harbour. 

 
Student Reports 
If you would like to discuss your child’s report please contact the 
school and make an appointment. 

K-4 enjoying the Swim Scheme! 
Christmas Concert 
The concert will be held from 5pm 
on Monday 16th December.  
Santa arrives at 6pm.  There will 
be a sausage sizzle and drinks 
available for sale. 
 
Bonville PS- Inspiring 21st Century Learning! 
Michael Hepi 
Principal  
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